
MISSION-BE A LEARNER, BE A LEADER, BE A TARPON
VISION-Promote a culture where Tarpons do their best, 
do what is right and treat others the way they wish to be treated.

Charlotte High School

 March 3rd, 2 022

Fo
r T

he
 Parents, Staff, Students And Community Of Charlotte High School

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

http://chs.yourcharlotteschools.net

	  Dear Tarpon Family,
		  As I write this letter, we are well into second semester. It seems to me that we have had a good beginning 

to 2022 and we can celebrate the fact that we can spend our weekends enjoying the warm weather instead 
of shoveling snow!
	  As we celebrate this new year, 2022, it is always a wonderful time for looking back to the past, but more 
importantly, looking forward to the remainder of the school year. It is a time to reflect on the changes we 

want, or need, to make and resolve to follow through on those changes. Believe it or not, registration 
for the 2022-23 school year is right around the corner. If you have questions about registration or specific 

courses, you may contact your grade-level counselor.
	 Abraham Lincoln said, “Kindness is the only service that will stand the storm of life and not wash out. 

It will wear well and will be remembered long after the prism of politeness or the complexion of courtesy 
has faded away.” We consistently talk to our students about being kind to others and treating people the 

way they want to be treated. Kindness is needed more now than ever, and I encourage you to reach out 
if we can provide any assistance. Kindness does not require a grand gesture; little things can make a 

significant difference. With a little creativity, the possibilities are endless.
	 I hope you will read this newsletter, with its pages full of news about the individual and 

collective accomplishments of our students and details of upcoming events. As we approach 
the fourth quarter, I encourage you to stay actively involved in your child’s education and 

in the events at Charlotte High School. Best regards to you and your family!

		     Sincerely,

 

 Cathy Corsaletti, Principal

To download a PDF version of this newsletter, go to http://academypublishing.com/schools/charlotte/charlotte.php

School Hours: 7:10 am - 2:10 pm
School Mascot: Fighting Tarpons
School Colors: Royal Blue and Gold

1250 Cooper Street
Punta Gorda, FL 33950
Phone: (941) 575-5450
Attendance Line: 941-575-5457
Fax: 941-575-5464

http://chs.yourcharlotteschools.net
http://academypublishing.com/schools/charlotte/charlotte.php
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“Always remember,  
Tarpon Pride  

never graduates!”
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Charlotte High School is known as Charlotte 
County’s First and Finest High School. Having 
first opened its doors in 1926, CHS is rich in 
history, community support, and tradition.

Go Tarpons!

DIRECTIONS FOR PARENT PICKUP
	 Our MAIN parent drop off area is just off Henry Street behind the Deep Creek Church. There are signs on 
Cooper Street directing you to this area. This is the largest area and is designed to accommodate a large volume 
of traffic. Students dropped off here enter the school on the gymnasium side of the campus.   
	 Our SECONDARY drop off area is at CPAC. Because of the volume of students dropped off at CPAC, there 
is usually a waiting time to get in and out due to the seniors who drive to school who also use this area. 

ABSENCES 
THE ATTENDANCE OFFICE NUMBER IS 941-575-5457 

	 Please be reminded that on the day your child is absent from school, the Attendance Office  should receive a 
phone call before 7:30 a.m. from the parent or guardian explaining the  absence. In addition, for your convenience, 
a 24-hour voice mail is available before and after school hours so you are able to leave messages regarding absences. 
Other important extensions you may need are as follows:

OFFICES EXTENSIONS OFFICES EXTENSIONS
Charlotte High School 575-5450 ESE *7111 
ATHLETICS *7004 FACILITIES *7112
BOOKKEEPER *7007 GUIDANCE/CURRICULUM *7035
CAFETERIA *7077 MAIN OFFICE *7001
CLINIC *7002 MEDIA CENTER *7088
 CPAC *7086 PRINCIPAL *7011 
CUSTODIAL *7078 REGISTRATION *7006
DATA ENTRY *7008 SOCIAL WORKER *7036/*7052
 DEAN/DISCIPLINE *7049

(Make sure to add the * before extension number when dialing)

http://ChoiceHotels.com/FLG39
http://www.slackorthodontics.com
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DESTINATION GRADUATION

• Retirement Planning      

• Portfolio Management
• Stocks/Bonds
• IRAs & ROTH IRAs

• Annuities

• Financial Planning      
• Tax Strategies

• Long - Term Care
• Estate/Gift Planning

• Life Insurance

150 W. McKenzie St. Suite 116 Punta Gorda, FL 33950 

Sommer T. O’Neil
President, Financial Advisor

(941) 205-2000
Or Text (941) 879-9011

CALL US TODAY!

Sommer T. O’Neil is registered with, supervised by, and offers securities through Kovack Securities, Inc.
*Member FINRA/SIPC* 6451 N. Federal Highway, Ste 1201, Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33308 (954) 782-4771.

Advisory Services offered through Kovack Advisors, Inc. Altrus Investment Services is not affiliated
with Kovack Securities, Inc. / Kovack Advisors, Inc.

Maximize Your Income Protect Your Assets•
Pass Your Legacy Invest In Your Future•

http://papajohns.com
http://SunshineAce.com
https://www.altrusinvestments.com/
http://NorthsidePsychiatricServices.com


	 What a year this has been. As we near the end of the third quarter, we are in the HOME stretch of the 
2021-2022 school year.   Spring break is right around the corner. We need everyone to come back refreshed, 
focused and finish strong for the fourth quarter.

Important Dates To Remember:
•	 SAT Test:  May 7th   - Deadline without a late fee is April 7th.  Register at www.sat.org. 
•	 ACT Test: April 2nd - Deadline without a late fee is March 11th. Register at www.act.org. 
	 *Juniors and Seniors only- If you qualify for free or reduced lunch, please see Mrs. Rhodes in Guidance for a 
Test Fee Waiver for ACT or SAT. 

Career Center:
	 Please check out CHS Career Specialist, Mrs. Eyster’s website for college, career, and military information. 
	 Get Mrs. Eyster’s text reminders regarding scholarships and college/career ready information! Open a new text 
message.  Enter the number 81010 and the following message for your graduation year: 

•	 Class of 2022: @cncready22
•	 Class of 2023: @cncready23
•	 Class of 2024: @cncready24
•	 Class of 2025: @cncready25 
	 Seniors please sign up for Mrs. Eyster’s Remind! Please reach out to her for any information on post-secondary 
opportunities.

Notes From Your Counselors:
Freshman Counselor - Amy Perkey 
	 Freshmen, you have almost completed your first year as a Charlotte High School Tarpon. Please finish this last quarter 
strong and be ready to tackle your Sophomore year. By the time you receive this newsletter, you will have registered for your 
Sophomore classes, but if you have questions or concerns about your choices you can message or visit with me anytime.  Parents/
students, please make sure you are on the Class of 2025 Remind Group, as the end of the year will present many questions and 
opportunities. Remind is where a majority of those can be answered. Have an amazing 4th Quarter and finish Tarpon Strong!
Sophomore Counselor - Cindy Gering 
	 Hello Sophomores, you have completed the first semester of your 10th grade and well on your way to finishing 
the second semester.  We will be doing registration for your Junior classes the first week of March, be ready to be an 
11th grader!  April and May are when the testing season hits full stride, so do your best to be rested and ready for any 
testing you have coming your way. It is vitally important for you to remember that how you perform on these tests can 
affect your placement in some classes for next year, so please take all your testing seriously. Have a great Spring Break 
and be prepared to finish this school year strong! 
Junior Counselor - Joe Haynes 
	 Hello Juniors, we are in the stretch run of 11th grade, and this is not the time to take your foot off the pedal.  If you have 
not satisfied the FSA Reading assessment that is required for graduation, there are some opportunities for you to take care of 
this.  FSA retakes were last month, and we have a School Day ACT coming to CHS on March 11.  There will be no cost for this 
and you should receive a pass. There will be a School Day SAT on April 13 for Juniors only at no cost.  Also, any SAT or ACT 
from the national test dates can be used to satisfy this as well.  Have a restful Spring Break and come back to school with your 
batteries charged and be ready to finish the year strong as you are heading into your Senior year. 
Senior Counselor - Josalyn Leath
	 Hello Seniors, it is hard to believe that we are in our final semester of high school.  Some rule changes for graduation 
requirements have been amended for FSA Reading and Algebra EOC assessments.  Our office will be reaching out to Seniors 
who still need to satisfy these assessments to give everyone plenty of opportunities to check them off 
their graduation checklist.  We are checking transcripts to make sure that everyone is on track for 
graduation. We encourage students and parents to review Senior transcripts as well.  We are all proud 
of the efforts that you have made to reach your graduation goal, and we are looking 
forward to seeing you all walk across the stage to get your diplomas on May 19! 
	 Please sign up for your grade level Counselor’s Remind if you have not done 
so already. 

•	 For Freshmen - Text @gradme2025 to 81010
•	 For Sophomores - Text @gradme2024 to 81010
•	 For Juniors - Text @gradme2023 to 81010
•	 For Seniors - Text @gradme2022 to 81010
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COUNSELOR NEWS YOU CAN USE
“A fresh start isn’t a new place, it is a new mindset.” - Anonymous 

BULLYING
	 Bullying, which includes cyberbullying, occurs when 
a person or group of people purposefully and repeatedly 
hurt, embarrass, or frighten another. During freshman 
year, all Tarpons participate in a classroom lesson about 
bullying run by our Assistant Principal and School Resource 

Off icer.  Students are 
educated about how to 
identify, react to and 
report bullying. As a 
parent, it is important to 
have open dialogue with 
your child about their 
experiences at school. 
If  you become aware 

of a bullying situation, please report it immediately. 
Charlotte High School does not tolerate any form of 
bullying. For more information, or to report bullying, see the 
“Students & Parents” section of our website.

CHROMEBOOK INFO 
For Chromebook help, go to chs yourcharlotteschools.net 

homepage and click on this link.

PARENT CONTACT 
INFORMATION 

	 It is imperative we  have  accurate records (new 
addresses, phone numbers, etc.) so we are able to contact 
you in the event of an emergency involving your son or 
daughter. In addition, there are times when teachers and 
other school personnel   a lso  need to speak with 
parents and/or guardians.  Please give the office a call if 
you need to update your information.

	 The FOCUS portal allows parents and students 24/7 
secure access to information such as attendance, assignments, 
grades, and discipline.  Please visit chs.yourcharlotteschools.
net, click on this link and get started today!

www.sat.org
www.act.org
yourcharlotteschools.net
chs.yourcharlotteschools.net
chs.yourcharlotteschools.net
http://WaterfrontHomeBuyer.com
http://SpiveyLaw.com
http://PantherHollowDental.com
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STATEMENT OF NON DISCRIMINATION
	 The School Board of Charlotte County does not discriminate (including anti-Semitism [as defined in Bylaw 0100]) on the 
basis of race, ethnicity, color, national origin, sex (including sexual orientation, transgender status, or gender identity), recognized 
disability, pregnancy, marital status, age (except as authorized by law), religion, military status, ancestry, or genetic information 
which are classes protected by State and/or Federal law (collectively, “protected classes”) in its programs and activities, including 
employment. The School Board also ensures equal access for Boy Scouts of America and other identified patriotic youth groups, 
as required by 34 C.F.R. §108 (Boy Scouts Act). (School Board Policy 1122, 3122, 4122)
	 The District Title IX Coordinators and Equity Compliance Officers for the District are Adrienne McElroy (Director of 
Human Resources), available at (941) 255-0808 Ext 3090, Patrick Keegan (Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources and 
Employee Relations), available at (941) 255-0808 Ext 3122, and Michael Desjardins (Assistant Superintendent for School Support), 
available at (941) 255-0808 Ext 3073. The District Section 504 Compliance Officer and ADA Coordinator is Rebecca Marazon 
(Coordinator of Psychological Services), available at (941) 255-0808 Ext 3071. (School Board Policy 2260) 

CONTROLLED OPEN ENROLLMENT IS RIGHT 
AROUND THE CORNER!

	 This is a friendly reminder from Dr. Desjardins, Assistant Superintendent of School Support Services for Charlotte 
County Public Schools, alerting parents that the months of February and March are designated as the school district’s 
controlled open enrollment window (school choice). During these months, parents and guardians may select a school 
in our district other than their child’s assigned geographic school for the upcoming 2022-23 school year as long as that 
school is not closed due to being at capacity enrollment. If a school is “open” to reassignments, it is important to note that 
your child is not necessarily guaranteed a spot at that location. If there are more reassignment requests for a particular 
school than available seats, then the district will use a random lottery to determine which students will be allowed to 
attend that school. If a random lottery is needed, it will be conducted during the first two weeks of April.
	 Any student who is currently on reassignment to a school other than his or her assigned geographic school is no 
longer required to renew his or her reassignment every year. Your student will remain on that school’s roster until your 
student has completed the highest grade level offered at that school. Out-of-county residents no longer need to renew 
their reassignment application each year they wish for their student to attend a Charlotte County Public School unless 
they decide to change the school their student is currently attending.
	 Reassignment forms are available at any Charlotte County Public School, Charlotte County Public Schools Murdock 
Center, or on the web at www.yourcharlotteschools.net. A complete listing of schools that are at capacity (closed to 
reassignments) is also available on the school district’s website. If you decide to select a school other than your child’s 
assigned geographic school, be careful to research the special conditions such as athletic eligibility that are attached to 
reassignment obligations. Transportation is not provided for students who have obtained a reassignment. Out-of-County 
students no longer need to obtain a signature (release) from their county of residence.
	 Parents or guardians who have any additional questions may call 941-255-0808, extension 2139.

SENIOR NEWS
	 We are coming to the close of your high school career. Please, make wise choices and finish strong. We have a 
bunch of Senior Events coming up. Please, check the CHS Webpage under the Senior button for the latest information. 
These are the mandatory events:
•	 Chromebook turn in, Thursday, May 5th 
•	 Senior Class Meeting, Friday, May 6th (Grad Bash Dress)
•	 All Obligations are due by Friday, May 13th (Senior Package, Chromebook, Media Center, Textbooks, Champs Café, etc.)
•	 Graduation Practice, May 16th, 17th, and 18th (School Dress)
•	 Graduation, Thursday, May 19th (Grad Dress)
•	 Cap and Gowns will be distributed during the May 16th and May 17th practices once all obligations have been cleared. 
•	 Tickets will be distributed at the end of the May 18th practice once all obligations have been cleared.
	 Again, this is the time to make sure you are taking care of your classes and are making the preparations for graduation.	
	 MAKE WISE CHOICES!!!

SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL
	 SAC is comprised of parents, students, and CHS staff members who are dedicated to the continued development, 
and maintenance of quality education programs at CHS. To become a member of this very significant council, 
please contact the Principal’s Office.

Monday-Friday from 8am-6pm

Each office is independently owned and operated.

Harbor Realty
1133 Bal Harbor Blvd, Ste 1129
Punta Gorda, FL 33950

Mobile/Text: (941) 525-6252

MasonSellsFL@gmail.com
www.homestobuynow.com

Joseph B Mason
GRI - Realtor®

Veteran
United States Marine Corps

(941) 505 - 0626
www.PineappleStorage.com

A SAFE AND
SECURE PLACE

LOCATED ON CORNER OF
MARION AVE AND FLORIDA ST

25477 Marion Avenue
Punta Gorda, FL 33950

www.yourcharlotteschools.net
https://landsbergbennett.com
http://www.stockchiropracticwellnesscenter.com
http://www.MedicalPavilionClinic.net
http://www.homestobuynow.com
http://PineappleStorage.com
http://www.village-fish-market.com
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2022 SPRING ATHLETIC SCHEDULES

STUDENT DRESS CODE 
	 Responsibility for the dress and appearance of 
students enrolled in the Charlotte County Public 
Schools primarily rests with parents and the students 
themselves. Some student apparel may not be 
appropriate to wear to school even though that 
same apparel may be appropriate in other settings. 
The School Board of Charlotte County believes that 
there is a relationship between student attire and 
classroom behavior, attitude, and achievement. A 
school may elect to participate in a uniform dress code 
which follows school board guidelines and receives 
school board approval. Once a uniform dress code is 
approved for a school, students must follow the school’s 
adopted code or face consequences as outlined in 
the Code of Student Conduct “Matrix of Infractions 
and Consequences.” To assist parents and students in 
making appropriate attire decisions for school, the 
School Board has established guidelines for appearance 
and dress that can be found on the Charlotte County 
Public Schools’ website at yourcharlotteschools.net.

Congratulations to Charlotte High School’s 
Students of the Month!

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

lancasterlawyers.com
711 N. Washington Blvd. (U.S. 301)

Sarasota, FL 34236
1601 E. Manatee Ave. (SR 64)
Bradenton, FL 34208 Port Charlotte, FL

941-365-7575

Workers’ Compensation • Personal Injury & Auto Accidents 
Wrongful Death • Social Security Disability 

Employee Rights

yourcharlotteschools.net
http://helgemopediatrics.com
http://lancasterlawyers.com
http://mcdonnelldermatology.com
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CHS STUDENT ID CARDS
	 Once students are issued IDs in the fall, they are 
expected to wear their ID over their neck and it must 
be visible at all times. Students will be required to show 
their ID when entering the school building. Students 
who do not have their ID will be issued a temporary 
badge. Those who repeatedly do not bring their ID to 
school may face disciplinary action. 
	 If an ID is lost or needs repair, students should 
stop by the Dean’s Office to get their ID or lanyard 
repaired or replaced. Students needing additional IDs, 
sleeves, or lanyards will pay $2 for an ID and $1 for a 
sleeve or lanyard.

MOJO NEWS
	 CHS MOJO hosted a Valentine’s Day cookie decorating event with baked goods from Punta Gorda Cookies. 
100 students purchased tickets using MOJO Money to participate.Donations make it possible to promote positive 
behavior at CHS. Thank you to our sponsors that make this happen. Those who wish to support CHS MOJO in future 
events, please contact Assistant Principal Kate Pyle at 941-575-5450.

TROUPE 0922 PRESENTS BEAUTY AND THE BEAST
	 Charlotte High School Drama and Troupe 0922 present Disney’s Beauty and the Beast. March 26 and 27. 
Then we take a week off and finish off April 7-10, 2022. Please come out and support the drama program. 
Weekday shows and Saturday nights @ 7:00 PM. Sunday matinees at 2:00 PM. Tickets are $15.00 for adults and 
$10.00 for students and children. You may purchase tickets at the CPAC box office on the day of the show 
or call 941-505-SHOW. You can also purchase on line at www.thecpac.net/tickets.

CLUBS
Anime Future Farmers of America (FFA) National Honor Society
Art Club Green Tarps Pride Club
Book Club Interact Club Robotics
Bowling Key Club Sign Language
Chess Club Kindness/Positivity (S.P.A.R.K.) Tarpon Leadership Academy (TLA)
Creative Writing Leo Club WCHS/TNN
Drama Club (Thespians) Mock Trial
Fellowship of Christian Athletes Modern Music Masters (Tri-M)

UPCOMING DATES FOR THE 2021-22 SCHOOL YEAR
March 11 End of Quarter 3 April 15 Good Friday-NO SCHOOL
March 14-18 Spring Break April 18 Hurricane Make-Up Day-NO SCHOOL

BRADENTON • VENICE • LAKEWOOD RANCH • ONLINE

ASSOCIATE

BACHELOR’S

CERTIFICATES

APPLY TODAY! 
SCF.edu

State College of Florida, Manatee-Sarasota is accredited by the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges to award associate and baccalaureate degrees. Contact the Commission on Colleges at 1866 Southern Lane, Decatur, GA
30033-4097 or call 404-679-4500 for questions about the accreditation of State College of Florida, Manatee-Sarasota. State College of Florida, Manatee-Sarasota does not discriminate on the basis of sex, pregnancy, race, religion, age, national origin/ethnicity,
color, marital status, disability, genetic information or sexual orientation in any of its educational programs, services and activities, including admission and employment. Direct inquiries regarding nondiscrimination policies to: Equity Officer, 941-752-5323, 5840
26th St. W., Bradenton, FL 34207.

Earn tuition-free college 
credit while in high school.

SCF.edu/EarlyCollege

EARLY 
COLLEGE

Dual Enrollment

TUITION IS 50% LESS
THAN THE COST OF UNIVERSITY

—

participate.Donations
www.thecpac.net/tickets
http://www.scf.edu
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The School Board complies with all federal laws and regulations prohibiting discrimination and with all 
requirements and regulations of the U. S. Department of Education. It is the policy of the Board that no 
person in this District shall, on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, age, gender, marital status, 
disability, or legally-protected characteristic, be discriminated against, excluded from participation in, denied 
the benefits of, or otherwise be subjected to, discrimination in any program or activity for which the Board is 
responsible or for which it receives financial assistance from the U. S. Department of Education.—Policy 1122

REPORTING SUSPICIOUS
ACTIVITIES OR THREATS

	Students, parents, CCPS employees, and members 
of the community have a responsibility to report 
suspicious activities and potential threats to schools. 
Any suspicious activity or threat shall be promptly 
reported to one of the fol lowing indiv idua ls , 
agencies or reporting tools:

•	 School Resource Officer or local law enforcement agencies.
•	 School Administrator or any available staff member.
•	 The FortifyFL Reporting APP or to the Crimestoppers Tipline (1-800-780-TIPS).
•	 Contacting the Supervisor of District Security and Emergency Management at 

(941) 255-0808.
•	 Calling 9-1-1.


